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CLOVIS CITY MANAGER ANNOUNCES APPOINTMENT OF INTERIM POLICE
CHIEF

CLOVIS, NM - Clovis City Manager Mr. Justin Howalt announced Thursday that Clovis Deputy
Chief Roy Rice will serve as Interim Police Chief following Chief Douglas “Doug” Ford’s
retirement from the Clovis Police Department on December 31, 2021. Chief Ford has served as
Clovis Police Chief since March 2016.

Deputy Chief Rice has served as Clovis’ Deputy Chief since February 2021. He has more than
thirty years of experience in law enforcement and served as Chief of Police for the Muleshoe
Police Department prior to joining the City of Clovis.

Deputy Chief Rice holds a Bachelor’s of Science degree in Occupational Education majoring in
Human Services and specializing in Criminal Justice.

“The police chief position is open and a thorough selection process has begun,” advised Clovis
City Manager Justin Howalt, Thursday. “In the interim, I am confident that Deputy Chief Rice
will do an outstanding job in leading the department.”

Should you have any questions or comments regarding this matter, please contact the City
Manager’s Office at (575) 769-7828.
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